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V  i  C  A  P    A  L  E  R  T  
UNIDENTIFIED HUMAN REMAINS 

Attention: Violent Crime / Missing Persons / Cold Case / Crime Analysis Units 
                                                                                                                                              

Remains found on 05/09/2000 in Allenstown, NH 
 

Race: White 
Sex: Female 
Age: 2 to 4 years old 
Height: 3’3” to 3’9” tall 
Hair: wavy and brown  
Distinguishing Characteristics: overbite,    
  possible anemia 
Clothing/Belongings: none recovered 
Agency Case #: MCI-00-074 
NamUs #: UP2175  
ViCAP #: 1993NH00002 

 

On 05/09/2000, Jane Doe’s remains were discovered with remains of another juvenile 
female inside a 55-gallon drum on private property next to New Hampshire's Bear Brook 
State Park. The second victim has been identified and is not biologically related to Jane 
Doe. Jane Doe is estimated to have been killed during the late 1970s to early 1980s by 
undetermined means. It is believed that Jane Doe was not originally from New Hampshire. 
She was 2 to 4 years old at the time of her death, with slightly wavy brown hair, and 
approximately 3’3” – 3'9" tall. She had a slight overbite that may have been noticeable. 
An analysis of her bones suggests that she may have had anemia in life, but this cannot be 
confirmed. No clothing or personal items were recovered with her. DNA testing revealed 
Jane Doe's biological father is Terrence "Terry" Peder Rasmussen, who died in a 
California prison in 2010 after being convicted of the 2002 murder of his common-law 
wife. Jane Doe's biological mother is unknown.  

 
To provide or request additional information, please contact: 

- New Hampshire State Police Cold Case Unit, (603) 223-3648, coldcaseunit@dos.nh.gov - 
- FBI ViCAP, (800) 634-4097, vicap@fbi.gov -  

 
Contact ViCAP for information on how your agency can obtain access to the ViCAP National Crime Database 

and view this case.  
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